
 

 
 

 
 
 
Ref: NHO/era 
Date: 2 January 2021 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
CHANGES IN ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE START OF TERM 3 
 
I do hope that you have been able to rest and recuperate over the holidays.  
 
As you will be aware, the Government has announced further direction as to how                           
students will return to school this month. Given that these arrangements are subject to                           
change, we are regularly reviewing the situation and will keep you updated on a                           
week by week basis. 
 
On Monday 4 January, the school will be closed to all students, with the exception of                               
those whose parents/carers have already requested provision through the key worker                     
link. If you require your child to attend key worker provision from Tuesday 5 January,                             
please click ​here​. 
 
Between Tuesday 5 January and Friday 8 January all other students should remain at                           
home and complete their work remotely on Google Classroom. Work will be                       
uploaded by teachers on Monday 4 January.  
 
A further letter explaining arrangements for students taking public examinations in                     
January will be sent out on Monday 4 January. 
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As national arrangements currently stand, on Monday 11 January, all Year 11 and                         
Year 13 students should return to school as normal. All other students will need to                             
continue to work from home. Should this position change we will let you know. In any                               
event, we will write to you on Wednesday 6 January with updated arrangements. 
 
Year group staff, teachers and PSMs will all be available via email to support your                             
child.  Please do contact us if you have any further questions. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Mrs N Hodges 
Executive Headteacher 
 
DfE link: ​List of key workers 

 

 

A member of ​Swale Academies Trust Trust Principal:  Jon Whitcombe MA 
Registered Office:  Ashdown House, Johnson Road, Sittingbourne, Kent ME10 1JS Registered in England No. 07344732 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision

